
UTAH STATE BOARD OF EDUCATION 
MEETING MINUTES 

 
June 3, 2024 

10:00 to 11:55 AM 
 
The Utah State Board of Education held an electronic state board meeting on June 3, 2024. As 
authorized by Utah Code 52-4, this meeting was held electronically with an anchor location at 
250 E 500 S, Salt Lake City, UT 84114. Chair Moss presided. The meeting was streamed live to 
the public.  
 
 
Members Present  
 Member Randy Boothe 
 Member Christina Boggess 
 Vice Chair Jennie Earl 
 Member Emily Green 
 Member Joseph Kerry 

  Member LeAnn Wood 
  Member Carol Lear 
  Member Brent Strate 
  Member Cindy Davis 
  Vice Chair Molly Hart 

 Chair Jim Moss      Member Matt Hymas 
 Member Natalie Cline     Member Sarah Reale 
 Member Kristan Norton 

 
  
Executive Staff Present    Minutes were taken by: 

Sydnee Dickson, State Superintendent  Cybil Prideaux, Executive Assistant 
Patty Norman, Deputy Superintendent   
Scott Jones, Deputy Superintendent 
Deborah Jacobson, Assistant Superintendent 
Kelsey James, Board’s Communications Coordinator 
 

Others Present 
Debbie Davis, Shauntelle Cota, Jason Stevens, Max Schachter, Aaron Brough, and Elisse 

Newey.  
 
Opening Business 
 Chair Moss called the meeting to order at 9:07 a.m. 
 

1. Request to support application by the University of Florida for a Grant Administered by the 
Department of Justice for Compliance with Utah House Bill 84 (2024 General Session) 
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 MOTION was made by Member Moss and seconded by Member Strate that the Utah 
State Board of Education Directs staff to issue a letter supporting the University of Florida and 
Safe Schools for Alex in applying for this grant for the benefit of Utah and, if approved by the 
Department of Justice, use the funding to establish the required dashboard in compliance with 
House Bill 84 (2024 General Session). 

 

 The motion passed with Members Davis, Boothe, Earl, Strate, Kerry Hart, Wood, Moss, 
Hymas, Norton, Reale, and Lear in favor, and with Members Cline, Green, and Boggess 
opposed.  
 
Adjournment  
 
 MOTION was made by Member Hart and seconded by Member Hart that the Board 
adjourn.  
 
 The motion passed unanimously.  
 
 The meeting adjourned at 11:55 a.m.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The executive assistant took the meeting minutes.  
The minutes were approved on August 1, 2024.  


